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Sonora Area Foundation Announces
Community Recovery Fund

We’ve been asked what Sonora Area Foundation is doing in response to the coronavirus and the

answer will not be a surprise to those familiar with the Foundation: We are right here, working to

support the community, engaged and interacting with those on the front lines providing services,

monitoring what our community foundation peers are doing to support their communities and, as

always, making grants. 

While our community has clearly been impacted by the shelter in place mandate, we have seen

very few new requests for funding. Why not? Like most of us, our nonprofit organizations are

reeling while trying to determine what it all means, how to comply with the state mandate and still

provide services and for many, how to handle the increasing requests for services. To further

complicate the situation, many nonprofits rely heavily on volunteers and many of them are in the

“at risk” category, which means they are not coming in to work. Fortunately, many of those idled

from their normal work duties are stepping in and volunteering at various local organizations. As

a result, work is getting done, needs are being met and our nonprofit organizations are performing

admirably. However, what’s difficult to predict is precisely where things are headed and how bad

the situation will become.

We’ve made some modest ($2,500 to $5,000) proactive grants to Interfaith, Sierra Senior

Providers/Meals on Wheels, Give Someone A Chance, Nancy’s Hope and Resiliency Village

Project, but we are anticipating the increased need and a significant increase in requests. We are

poised and ready to react quickly as we become aware of the needs. However, as a community

foundation, one of our primary functions is to serve as a repository for donations from the

community we serve (Tuolumne County) to be used to address need. Therefore, we are

announcing the establishment of the Community Recovery Fund to be used for supporting

Tuolumne County as we work through the disruption caused by this epidemic and recover from

the eventual impact.

Recently our legislature approved the Coronavirus Stimulus Package and included in the plan is a

new above-the-line charitable deduction allowing taxpayers to claim up to $300 in cash

contributions made to a nonprofit charity (such as Sonora Area Foundation) this year as a

deduction from their gross income if they take the standard deduction on their 2020 tax return
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(see the box below for more information). This deduction will ultimately reduce the amount of

your income that’s taxable and serve as an incentive for those who are in a position to help others

in need.

We see this deduction as a terrific incentive, and to make it even more appealing, Sonora Area

Foundation will match every donation made to the Community Recovery Fund

dollar for dollar up to $300.00. Because Sonora Area Foundation does not charge

administrative fees, 100% of your donation will be used to support the recovery effort in

Tuolumne County. 

Cash, check, debit/credit card and PayPal donations are accepted. Please make checks payable to

Sonora Area Foundation and write "Community Recovery Fund" in the memo line and drop off via

our front-door mail slot or mail to: Sonora Area Foundation, 362 South Stewart Street, Sonora, CA

95370. For debit/credit card or PayPal donations, visit sonora-area.org.

By partnering with our community and making it easy for our residents to contribute, Sonora Area

Foundation is well-positioned to make the appropriate grants necessary to support our nonprofit

organizations during this difficult time and expedite the recovery to move our community back to

normal as quickly as possible. Thank you in advance for supporting your community by making a

donation to the Sonora Area Foundation.

Cornoavirus Aid, Relief, and Economic Security Act (CARES Act)
 

The Council on Foundations (www.cof.org) provides an overview of
Section 2204 of the CARES Act: This provision allows for a partial above-
the-line deduction for charitable contributions. It "encourages Americans
to contribute to churches and charitable organizations in 2020 by
permitting them to deduct up to $300 of cash contributions, whether they
itemize their deductions or not."   

Please consult your tax advisor for further information.
 

Local businesses helping nonprofits and community
 

Sonora Area Foundation is pleased to spread the word about some local businesses that
have stepped up to help the community during the COVID-19 pandemic:

Chef Dave Cooks, in cooperation with Sonora Inn, is operating a soup kitchen seven
days a week: Choice of soups with bread are available "free to those in economic
hardship" for pick up or delivery; the food also is available for purchase.
Schnoog's Cafe is offering "The Hope Loaf": Every day from Tuesday through
Saturday, the cafe bakes four loaves that are placed on a table and may be taken free

https://sonora-area.org/donors-funds/donate-now/
https://www.cof.org/sites/default/files/documents/files/policy/CARES-Section-by-Section-FINAL.pdf
https://www.facebook.com/AtYourNextEvent
http://schnoogs.com/


of charge by any one without the means to purchase fresh bread (limit one per
family). 
Gold Country Yoga is offering live, online, donation-based yoga classes, with 25
percent of donations going to Sonora Area Foundation.

Some area restaurants that have closed their doors temporarily have donated food to local
nonprofits that are seeing a surge in demand for their services:

Mandy's Breakfast House donated to Nancy's Hope.
The Service Station donated to ATCAA Food Bank.
Black Oak Casino Resort donated to Jamestown Family Resource Center and
Interfaith.

Sonora Area Foundation thanks all these businesses for helping to meet urgent needs in our
community.
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